
Thursday September 20, 2018 

Mayor and Members of Council 

City of Hamilton 

Hamilton City Hall 

71 Main Street West, 1st Floor 

Hamilton, ON 

Canada L8P 4Y5 

Subject: Hamilton/Burlington SPCA By-law Changes 

Dear Mayor Fred Eisenberger and Members of Council: 

The Hamilton/Burlington SPCA (HBSPCA) completed a year long review of its by-laws and presented the 

by-laws to a duly constituted meeting of its Members on Monday September 17, 2018. By-law 1-2018  

was unanimously endorsed by the Members at the meeting. 

By-law 1-2018 makes provision for 11 Directors; there is no provision for a Hamilton City Councillor to sit 

on the HBSPCA Board of Directors, effective September 17, 2018.  The Board recognizes that there has 

been no financial contractual relationship with the City of Hamilton since 2002. The Board acknowledges 

too that there are alternative ways to engage the City as a partner in the continuous improvement of 

animal welfare in the communities that the HBSPCA and the City of Hamilton both serve. 

The most recent appointee to the HBSPCA Board of Directors was Aidan Johnson. On behalf of the 

Board, the HBSPCA has deeply appreciated the contributions of Aidan and his predecessor Councillors 

for a humane community. 

Sincerely, 

Marion Emo, CEO 

Cc: Juanita Gledhill, Chair, HBSPCA 

Janet Pilon, Acting City Clerk, City of Hamilton 
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